

MINUTES 04.04.11

Baylor Round Table Executive Board Meeting
Thursday, April 4, 2011
11:45 a.m.
Robinson Tower, Room 451
Members present: 
	Amber Adamson

Sandy Bennett
Pat Busby
Julie Covington
Cindy Dougherty
Marilyn Eichelberger

	Lois Ferguson
Mary Ann Jordan

Sandra Lené
Judy Maggard
Denyse Rodgers
Alice Starr



President, Marilyn Eichelberger, called the meeting to order at 11:55 a.m. and opened with prayer.
Old Business 
· Marilyn called for a motion to approve the minutes as mailed.  Denyse Rogers made the motion; Cindy Dougherty seconded; the motion was approved. 
· Marilyn asked for feedback on the March Anniversary Luncheon location, which was the Tri Delta room of the Panhellenic Building.  Consensus was that the location was lovely, and it was suggested that we consider other rooms in that building in the future.  Denyse Rodgers gave a recap of the event.  She said we hosted 60-70 ladies, the food was well received, and she remarked that her committee worked tirelessly to put on the event. She suggested for the future the committee should have a better plan for parking, including maybe a trolley from the Ferrell Center. Discussion was held on the system of reservations (mailing in checks v. paying at the door) and the possibility of online payments.
· Alice Starr gave an update on the April 21 program.  It will be a Tex-Mex dinner celebration of San Jacinto Day (Texas Independence) and will be held in the back yard at the Allbritton House from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. with President Ken and First Lady Alice Starr hosting.  Invitations have gone out via email, and Marilyn said we currently have approximately 60 signed up to attend, and we are hoping for 100 attendees. The deadline for RSVPs is April 15, and Marilyn said she would make sure the invitation is sent out again. Lois Ferguson agreed to bring a Texas and U.S. flag, as well as song sheets with Texas-themed songs.  Discussion was had about set up, decorations, and plans for inclement weather.
· Marilyn gave a Cookbook Project update, saying that more recipes are needed to get to 300.  She will check with Carolyn Keathley to determine the number of recipes received in each category.
· Julie Covington gave an update on Connie Powell.  She said Connie is currently in the second quarter of a two-quarter sabbatical, because of the effects of her current chemotherapy treatments.  However, Julie said when she saw Connie she was doing well and even training to run in the Susan G. Komen Race for the Cure. 

New Business 

Marilyn told the group that Round Table will receive a bronze plaque for its scholarship at the May Style Show and Luncheon. She then read the inscription from the plaque, which outlines Round Table’s history and mission. 

A discussion was held on the allocation of scholarship funds. Marilyn explained that our scholarship recipient for the 2011-2012 school year has been chosen – Rachel Origer, a junior special education major. The plan is for Rachel to receive $2,000 each semester. 

Marilyn asked the group to consider splitting the award between two students in future years. The fund’s current value is approximately $65,000. Discussion was held, and consideration was given to waiting until the fund reaches $100,000. It was agreed to wait until spring 2012 to make the decision about dividing the fund for the 2012-2013 school year. 

Sandra Lené explained to the group that we currently have $1,600 in excess of the $4000 to be awarded next year.  After a discussion with Bill Dube, director of endowed scholarships, Sandra Lené recommended that we move that money back into the endowment. The group agreed, so Julie Covington made the motion that the excess funds be moved back into endowment to continue to grow; Denyse Rodgers seconded, the motion passed. 

Board & Committee Updates
· Sandy Bennett gave the Treasurer’s report.  She said all events are paid for, and that we lose a little money on each event.  Marilyn suggested using this knowledge to revise the report given to the budget committee at the end of the year for use in setting the budget for the coming year.
· Marilyn thanked Pat Busby for her hard work on the Christmas luncheon at Armstrong Browning Library and asked that she give the group a report.  She said we had a record turnout of about 180 attendees, which includes Round Table members and their guests, and the Chamber Singers, which have increased in numbers.  We set up more seating this year, which Pat said helped with the larger crowd.  A discussion was had on whether to continue using glass plates or switch to nice, clear plastic plates. The consensus was the plastic plates would work just fine. Pat also suggested increasing the budget to pay for a nice, large centerpiece. She also noted that having the silent auction in the Treasure Room worked exceedingly well and netted almost $2,000 which was added to the scholarship fund.
· Pat Busby also gave a report on Round Table member, Anita Rolf, who is now at Lakeshore Village recovering from a stroke. She is learning how to walk again, and her speech and memory have improved significantly. Julie Covington remarked that Anita attended church recently for the first time since December.
· Judy Maggard said that the Interest Groups have had good participation and met regularly through the year.  She gave an update on the mentorship program sponsored by the Baylor Business Network, and recommended we add this as an Interest Group for next year. The time commitment would be a meeting once a month for a year with the student.
Amber Adamson suggested that perhaps 2 women could partner in mentoring the same student if the time commitment proved too much. 
· Sandra Lené and Cindy Dougherty reported on the Style Show & luncheon to be held on May 10.  Talbots and Chili Peppers have been confirmed to provide clothes. Sandra is working on menu choices. Lois Ferguson is working on the print pieces.  The committee chairs have completed a walk-through of the SUB and decided on room layout. 
Marilyn let the group know that the May Board Meeting will be moved to May 26.
The meeting adjourned at 1:02 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,


Marilyn Eichelberger, President
Amber Adamson, Recording Secretary


